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Pastorõs Perspective 
By Pastor Dean Smith 
pastordeansmith@gracealbertlea.org 
 

I once took a group of kids from Minneapolis to Kingôs Island, an 
amusement park near Cincinnati, Ohio.   

Because Iôd been there before, I was ñthe expert.ò Kids grilled me 
about what the rides were like and which ones to try first. I encouraged 
them to check out a fun ride called ñFlight of Fearòðone of my all-time 
favorites. Someone asked me if it was scary to which I responded, 
ñWell, it is called óFlight of Fear.ôò Someone asked if it went upside-
down. Thatôs where my memory got a little hazy. I think I said some-
thing like, ñNot that you would seeénecessarily.ò 

I wasnôt lying. The entire ride is in the dark. Itôs built inside what looks 
like a large grain silo, and there is very little lighting. The only way you 
know youôre upside-down at all is that you have that feeling that you 
can only get when youôre upside-down. Maybe you know it; it feels like 
youôd be plummeting toward the ground if you werenôt wearing a shoul-
der harness. 

Despite the misdirection, she had a great time and very much enjoyed 
it. She even convinced other people to ride it later. 

What a great metaphor for the Christian life! On a life-long journey with 
Jesus, you have no idea where itôs going. Sometimes itôs scary.  
Sometimes, itôs exciting and exhilarating. At the end of it all, you will 
step off the train and say (if I may quote the late, great Mike Yaconelli), 
ñWoo-hoo!  What a ride!ò 

God is doing stuff around us each and every dayðsometimes in unex-
pected places and in unexpected ways. Thatôs the message we com-
municate in our Confirmation ministry. The way of faith is not the way 
of predictability and comfort. Itôs about using a Jesus lens as we follow 
Jesus where he leads. This past month, we celebrated the Affirmation 
of Baptism with 16 brilliant young people and reminded them that no 
one knows the adventures set before them. However, we know this:  
they are never alone. The God of the universe who calls each of us by 
name is with theméand that is sufficient. 

 

http://www.gracealbertlea.org
http://www.facebook.com/GraceAlbertLea
http://www.facebook.com/GraceAlbertLea
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Toxic Positivity 
By Vicar Ashley Kuhlman 
vicar@gracealbertlea.org 
 

This is a newer term and concept that has become 
more popular in the last few years. A phrase that is 
connected to people who remain positive and only 
seek out the positive in any situation (especially the 
difficult ones). 

So, is being positive actually a bad thing? The an-
swer is no, but itôs how we use positivity. Toxic Pos-
itivity is when one looks at the positive side of 
thingsð and avoids the negative things. 

For example, if somebody talks about a hardship 
theyôre going through, a Toxic Positive response 
may be, ñGod doesnôt give you battles you canôt 
handleò or, ñIt could be worse.ò A response thatôs 
supposed to be uplifting, but ignores the hardship 
that somebody has expressed. 

Itôs hard to talk with someone when they arenôt feel-
ing positive or going through a stressful time. Al-
though we may see being ñpositiveò as something 

that they need, sometimes that positivity can seem 
like we are neglecting their emotions. It can also be 
interpreted as their experience isnôt valid as some-
thing to talk about when we respond with only hope-
ful or positive comments. Although they may need 
some light in their life, sometimes those who are 
struggling need others to be able to acknowledge 
their hardships instead of push them aside. 

Jesus spent his ministry caring and loving those 

who were struggling, and one way he did this was 

through intentionally listening to them. Not ignoring 

the hardships, but acknowledging them and finding 

ways to care for those in need. Jesus sets an exam-

ple of exactly what our faith calls us to do ï to care 

and to love our neighbors in times of need. Toxic 

positivity can sometimes do the opposite when we 

ignore their needs with optimistic responses. It can 

be a challenge to be there for our neighbors through 

hardships. Know that God is continuously working 

through us, through the Holy Spirit, and is there with 

us as we find ways to care and love our neighbors. 

Vicarõs Views 

 

All Saintsõ Sunday 
 

November 6, 2022 

FUNERALS 
Diane Olson Sharon Dickson 
Elinor Stotts Robert Field 
Arlene Levine Harriet Harne 
Richard Oliphant Juanice Doyle 
Dolores Feeley Eunice Johnsrud 
Justine Van Rysywk Lois Zoller 
Beverly Field Arnold Pasche 
Beverly Sainsbury David Long  
 

BAPTISMS 
Jorja Carson Brextyn Gilliam  
Sophia Ertl Lenni Sharpsteen 
Reese Brackey Makenna Iverson 
Carson Bowman  
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Adult Forum 
Watch for upcoming schedule 

 
 
 

All Saintsõ Sunday 
November 6: 9:00 am 

Sanctuary 
 
 

Farewell Gathering 
November 13: 10:00 am 

Fireside Room 
 
 

Thanksgiving Eve Worship 
November 23: 6:30 pm 
First Lutheran Church 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Decorating the Church 
November 26: 9:00am 

Entire Church 
 
 
 
 
 
 

First Sunday of Advent 
November 27: 9:00 am 

Sanctuary 

Our kids face many challenges today. We will explore how the 
church can help children and families deal with these challenges. 
Be a part of the discussion. Watch the bulletin and electronic 
announcements for the schedule and for upcoming details. 
 
We will observe All Saintsô Sunday at Grace Lutheran Church. All 
Saintsô Sunday is set aside each year to give thanks for all the 
saints of God, remembering those who have died or been 
baptized since last All Saintsô Sunday. 
 
Please join us on November 13 after worship as we send Bob off 
with our appreciation, well wishes, and prayers. A reception of 
gratitude will be held in fireside room immediately following 
worship. Let us shower, Bob with cards and well wishes. 
 
Grace and First Lutheran are teaming up to hold a Thanksgiving 
worship service and pie social. This first year, the joint event will 
be hosted by First Lutheran, on Wednesday, November 23, at 
6:30 pm. Please come join us. Pastor Shane and Vicar Ashley 
will help lead worship with Pastor Roger and Pastor Joy. For the 
pie social after worship, Grace needs volunteers to bring 10 pies 
in total. Please sign up in the Narthex if you are willing to bring a 
pie. Thanks, and hope to see you there. 
  
Decorating for Christmas is fun! This year you can choose which 
task youôd like to help with in decorating the sanctuary and 
gathering spaces. We have tasks that will take anywhere from 1 
hour to 3 hours. Sign up in the Narthex along with your preferred 
time (you can pick any day between Nov. 26 and December 4th). 
Gather the family or a group of friends and help make Grace 
beautiful for Christmas! Please contact the Church Office with 
any questions at 507-373-6496. 
 
Advent is the season of waiting as we prepare for the birth of 
Jesus. This Advent season we will be focusing on some women 
of the Bible, and focusing on Mary as she prepares for Jesusôs 
birth. The season of Advent begins November 27th and will 
continue each Sunday until Christmas!  

UPCOMING EVENTS 


